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Attachments: board memo 02 12 08.doc

Dear Board members:
 
Attached is a mid-month update on our activities. February may be our shortest month, but it seems just as 
packed as all the others.
 
The minutes from the January Board meeting will be distributed in two parts – the general minutes from 
Sandy and the minutes of our Executive Session from me.
 
We promised the Board we would complete minutes within a month after the meeting. This January was a 
challenge for us, since Sandy was out for about a week or so due to a death in her family (she actually left the 
Board meeting in Orlando a little early when she learned her mother was in critical condition and not likely 
to recover.) Despite this, she was able to finish the minutes on time.
 
 
Best regards,
 
Neil
 
 
Neil D. Schuster
President & CEO
American Association of Motor Vehicle Administrators
tel:        1.703.270.8932
email:   nschuster@aamva.org
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